FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 2020

Chair Mike King

The Finance Committee met several times this past year with Treasurer Brad Daly and Business Manager Jay Heelon to review the Club's monthly financial statements and annual budget. The committee always found the statements to be accurate and any questions were answered by Brad and Jay. The Committee also met with the Board of Directors to discuss concerns about the Club's decrease in cash flow caused by the COVID virus. After a number of options were discussed, the Finance Committee agreed with the Board that the best course of action was an assessment. Our committee will continue to work with the Treasurer, Business Manager and Board of Directors as we continue to address the impact of the COVID virus on Club finances.

The Finance Committee would like thank Business Manager Jay Heelon for his work this year and would like to give special thanks to Treasurer Brad Daly for his work this year. The Finance Committee would also like to thank the Board of Directors for their time and effort in guiding the Club through a difficult year.

GOLF COURSE (GREENS) COMMITTEE REPORT 2020

Chair Ray Costello

First, I would like to start off by expressing my gratitude to our superintendent, Chuck Malatesta and his staff for the condition of our course during the golf season. You all know how crazy our golf season was with full tee sheets and no rain for the entire summer. He accomplished all that the committee had proposed to him while completing new projects such as:

- Rework the fairway and greenside bunkers on # 1;
- Remove front right greenside bunker and replace with sod on # 2;
- Edging of bunkers throughout the course;
- Install two new bridges over the brook between # 2 and # 3;
- Miscellaneous tree removal throughout the course;
- New sprinkler system, which made course maintenance much more manageable than in the past;
- New pump and pump house in place.

I'd also like to recognize the committee for their time and input regarding the course improvements. Committee members are Jim and John Moriarty, Jack Hassett, Stephen Murphy, Bill Daly, Bill Lindquist, and Tom Lamond.

Lastly, I'd like to thank the membership for selecting and supporting me as Greens Chairperson this past season – I'm looking forward to another season of golf on a great course.

HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT 2020

Chair Donna McMahon

Let me start by thanking the House Committee, fellow Board members, Sean Tully and all our bartenders for their assistance and cooperation in executing our abbreviated schedule of events this past year.

Some events that we were able to hold include:

- **Bobby Callery Breeders Cup Bartender Challenge** What a fun way to honor such a special person. Thanks to all members that participated by volunteering to be a bartender, judge or as a spectator! We miss you BC.
- **Trivia** Thank you to our membership, Diane McLeod and to the hosts for your continued support of this fun winter event!
- Children's Christmas Party Once again a great success! A special thank you to DJ Cisco, Santa, The Grinch, and Santa's elves aka as The Tully Family who make the magic happen.
- **Queen of Clubs** We had 5 scheduled weeks during this fiscal year. Congratulations to all the weekly winners and to our \$5000.00 jackpot winner!! Thank you to the membership for your weekly support as well as those that purchased season tickets.

During the past year we kept up with our regular maintenance schedule in and around the clubhouse.

This year being especially challenging due to Covid-19, with our responsibility to follow the ever-changing guidelines, I would like to thank the membership for respecting the restrictions throughout this very difficult year.

TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 2020

The Board of Directors would like to thank Tournament Chair Dave DuCharme and his committee for their extraordinary efforts this year in scheduling, rescheduling, and adapting the tournaments and events throughout the year. Despite chaos and confusion at every turn, they managed to produce a successful season, one that produced a record number of rounds. Thank you all, and best wishes to outgoing Chair Dave DuCharme who has accepted a position working overseas with his current employer.

COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 2020

Chair Patrick Donovan

There have been over 100 emails sent out to the membership over the past year with a majority being related to the pandemic and how operations were being handled. There are 656 people in our emailing list who are opening the correspondence at a 63% rate. The Proshop has also been trained and have been operating their own email communications since the beginning of May. There is still an outstanding issue with email addresses through Comcast which we are still working to rectify. The website is being updated accordingly and all board meetings minutes are up to date as of this report.

In the beginning of the year it was discussed and researched about updating the club's current website to a different more up to date format. After further research and budget constraints we have put that project on hold for the time being. The clubs Twitter account is also currently sending out information to a current group of 273 people with information regarding anything on going and happening at the course. In the upcoming year we hope to be sending out more information regarding events at the club once COVID19 restrictions are lessened.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT 2020

Chair Connor Brown

Thanks to this year's Nominating Committee, consisting of Sue Allison, Bill Bailey, Pat Coit, Tim Coit, Brian Chapman, Bill Daly, and myself.

In accordance with Article IV, Section 4 of the By-Laws of Mount Pleasant Golf Club, the following members have been nominated as Officers and Directors by the Nominating Committee for 2020-2021:

President – Jason Frediani
Vice-President – Andrea Dutile
Secretary – Bob McLeod
Treasurer – Sean Moriarty
Greens Committee Chairperson – Ray Costello
Tournament Committee Chairperson – Brian Gleason
House Committee Chairperson – Donna McMahon
Communications Committee Chairperson – Pat Donovan
Advisor – Dave Desmond